Sault Naturalists Executive Meeting
April 3, 2008
7:00 pm

The meeting was held at the Civic Centre, Sault Ste. Marie Ontario.
Attendance: Dave Euler, Carl Linhart, Jeanne Mannesto, Betty Bennett, Robert D. Cohen, Gail Andrew, Chuck Bosley, Helen Hutchinson, John Lehman, Evelyn Simon, Tony Walker, Valerie Walker, Cliff and Gladys Wallwork.
Business:

· Membership:  Betty Bennett asked if membership lists of members were necessary.  It was decided to make up lists for those executive members who wanted them. 
Out of the 130 members there are 31 members who as yet have not renewed their membership


· Programs:  John Lehman stated that programs are set up to October. He is looking for ideas for next year’s annual meeting. Evelyn offered Michael Doyle of Congo Gardens. Betty suggested Richard Fleming of the bug lab who is a winner of a Nobel Prize
 John reported that Dieter had wondered if a presentation on Sudbury’s badlands might be worthwhile. Tony thought that Science North’s Franko Marriotti might be able to give a good report on this topic.
Dave stated that he is to pick up Jennifer Baker for our May 6th general meeting. As this date conflicts with our Pelee outing, there was discussion about rescheduling to the next week. This was not thought to be a solution as airline tickets and reservations have already been made. John and Dave are to look at any alternatives if they exist.

· Outings:  Val Walker was commended for her outings. Next outing report will once again require a mailing for non-internet members. Carl asked what the deadline for the next schedule was. Betty stated that it was August 15 to be for our fall and early winter outings. Thanks again to Val for her tremendous efforts.


· Platform: Tony Walker and Dave did an assessment walk with nine individuals from the City Council and Parks Department. The location is to be at Bellevue Park overlooking the bay area. It is to be a generous 12’ x 16’ designed to extend out over the rocks. City engineers are to take care of design, implementation and adherence to code. Our role is only to cover the cost of materials. This is to be approved at next week’s PRAC meeting. Dave stated that if no permit is forthcoming we will look elsewhere. We do have a backup plan. He added that it is necessary for bureaucrats to take time to go through the proper channels. Some degree of patience is required.


· FON: Tony Walker reported that Dave will be taking his place
 for the Ontario Nature meeting Killarney in May. Additionally, land issues are not on the agenda.


· Marsh Monitoring Program:  Chuck Bosley reported that he is in charge of the program for the Sault Michigan area this year. The area is roughly the St. Mary’s river and its tributaries. Like the Canadian side, volunteers will be responsible for three separate counts each, amphibians and birds. He wants us to communicate to individuals who might be interested.  There are a lot of openings. 


· Club publicity:  Dave stated that there is a fine article on our club in the SSM magazine “Townies” written by our Gladys Walwork. It is on sale at Rome’s and IDA (Market Mall). Tony asked Gladys if she would allow Ontario Nature to publish this article. She answered affirmatively.


	CIBC Operating Acct (CAD):
	$13,230.05

	General Funds
	3500.13

	Platform Project
	  9729.92

	
	

	Huntington Bank (USD)
	1535.78

	
	

	GIC’s (CAD)        #1 (due Nov.20/08)
	3586.36

	                            #2 (due June 13/08)
	1829.90


· Gail Andrew presented the treasurer’s report:











· Club Publicity: Dave opened the meeting to discussion of the various possibilities: Rotary winners, promotion in malls, ad in Sault this Week, bird inventory, channel 10 presentation, posters etc .A discussion ensued. 
John presented two ideas for posters.
Tony moved that we go ahead with a poster. Seconded by Gladys. The motion was carried. 
John is to revise one of them and show it to our membership at our general meeting on Thursday. It will then be emailed to executive members for distribution and posting.
        
· Membership:  Betty asks if a new member starts in June, for example, are we going to charge them for a half year?  It was decided that we would give a new member the following year’s membership as well.


· Awards:  Dave asks if we are going to award a prize at this year’s biology, seminar at LSSU. John presented a proposal for a yearly LSSU scholarship. 
Tony moved that offer a $100.00 prize for this year only. Seconded by Helen. Motion carried.
Three judges will be required. Jeanne and John volunteered.
Gail stated that Larry Rahn (Gary’s brother) will present the award at this year’s Science Fair. (Last year not awarded). Gail wondered if we could expand the criteria. (To be considered for future action).


· Outings:  Dave mentioned that we ought to make a good showing at David Bell’s birding walk May 3. It certainly would not be encouraging for this talented young person if nobody showed up. Several people said they would be there at the six o’clock starting time.


· Finances:  Gail reported that we made $328.00 at our annual  
                 dinner.



Adjournment: 9:04 pm

       robertD

Robert D. Cohen
acting secretary

� Actually, he was a member of the committee, “The Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change” that won the Nobel Prize along with Al Gore.


�Correction. 
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